Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

September 12, 2019

Minutes

Present: Gilda Allen, Elaine Arnold, Marilyn Berkut, Mary Beth Cecil, Connie Dalpra, Deborah Determan, Lucille Gwynn, Julie Harrison, Lorraine Leonard, Dot Lower, Joyce Meyer, Linda Millette, Diana Morse, Esther Neckere, Pam Smart, Mary Woodruff

Absent: Iona Black, Arminta Donovan, Carol Ober

The Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at Ledo’s Pizza in Clinton at 11 a.m. to have pizza prior to going to nearby Wyoming Farm and Orchard for a tour and talk by its owner Colin Dunphy. Many thanks to Esther who hosted the lunch. 

Financial Reports: Dot Lower said the club has a new account at SunTrust. The current balance is $1,737.34.

Julie Harrison presented the club with a check for $200 from our “no plant sale.” Julie said that if each member contributed $20 once a year, the club would receive $400. She said the time and expense of a club plant sale makes the $20 donation a bargain.

Membership: Linda Millette encouraged each member to identify one new energetic prospect. She gave each club member two cards that they could give to potential members, with the club name and meeting dates and time.

Yearbook. Gilda handed out the new yearbook. Members volunteered to take a copy to each of those not in attendance.

Diana Morse discussed the new yearbook and its theme--the Healing Power of Gardens. She thanked all those who participated in the development of the yearbook and who volunteered for leadership and hosting positions.

Special thanks go to Deborah Determan who edited the yearbook prepared it for the printer. Following her advice to start early on the yearbook, all members were invited in June to a yearbook planning meeting. Connie Dalpra was kind enough to host the meeting. At the meeting the theme was finalized, the decision made to start meetings at 12:15 with a light lunch to give members more social time together and to start the programs at 1 p.m. Those attending all made contacts for speakers for programs.

Announcements:

September 21 - Fern Valley anniversary celebration

September 28 - District I bus trip to Winchester

October 8 - NCAGC Meeting at Arboretum, bylaws change re electronic meeting

Any unfinished business would be rescheduled for the October meeting, which will be at Connie Dalpra’s.

The meeting adjourned and attendees drove to the Wyoming Farm for the program.

Diana Morse
